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June 13, 2025
MEMORANDUM
TO: Mayor Kieth R. Sydnor

Council President Kyla M. Clark
Laurel City Councilmembers

THRU: Timothy Miller, Acting Deputy City Administrator
FROM: Thomas Helms, Acting Director, Public Works
SUBJ: Bid Recommendation, LA 25-010, Eighth Street Improvement Project

The Department of Public Works is requesting approval for awarding the contract
for Eighth Street Improvement Project (LA 25-010).

Project Scope

This project involves the removal and replacement of concrete sidewalks, ADA-
compliant ramps, and concrete curb and gutter. It also includes the installation of new
thermoplastic roadway markings, a raised crosswalk with Rectangular Rapid Flashing
Beacons (RRFBs), and the construction of a new concrete sidewalk apron at the park
where one doesn't currently exist. Additionally, asphalt resurfacing will be performed on
Eighth Street from Montgomery Street to Montrose Avenue, with an extra 100 feet of two-
inch bituminous asphalt resurfacing on the 1100 block of Eighth Street up to the
guardrail's dead end.

Bid Results

The Department of Public Works has solicited public bids for this project, resulting in
the receipt of eleven (11) submissions. A formal bid opening was conducted on June 6,
2025, at Laurel Municipal Center. The submitted bids, ranked from lowest to highest, are
as follows:

1. Calvert Ready Mix & Concrete Supplies LLC $247,282.18 *
2. Stanley Concrete, LLC $252,000.00 **
3. Patton Construction Company LLC $252,259.00
4. SFMS LLC $281,439.38
5. E&R Services Inc. $287,627.20
6. Alcoa Concrete & Masonry Inc. $321,620.00
7. Image Asphalt Maintenance Inc. $329,572.50
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8. Espina Paving Inc. $361,925.51

9. Highway and Safety Services Inc. $387,008.57
10.Ross Contracting Inc. $390,643.00
11.Blueridge, Inc. $555,863.25
*Bidder #2 is the low bidder due to their certified MBE status and within 3% of the
lowest bid
Funding:

Funding for this project is available through the Adopted FY2026 Capital
Improvement Program — Eighth Street Improvements.

Recommendation

It is recommended that the contract for this project be awarded to Stanley Concrete
LLC, of Crofton MD, a certified Minority Business Enterprise for their bid of $252,000.00,
with the contingency of an additional $25,200.00 for a total of $277,200.00.

Should you have any questions or desire further information, please contact
Thomas Helms at (301) 725-0088, extension 3205.

Reviewed for funding:

T kale Loyl (o)1 |025
S. Michele Saylor, Director Date
Department of Budget and Personnel Services

Ge: Christian L. Pulley, CPM, City Administrator
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